CITY OF PIKEVILLE PUBLIC HEARING ON AUGUST 11, 2025 @ 6:00 P.M. @ CITY HALL

PRESENT: MAYOR, PHILIP CAGLE
ALDERMEN, SENIA ANDERSON, JEANIA LANSING, DALE WHEELER
RECORDER, DEBRA BARNETT, ATTORNEY, EDWARD BORING, ADM. ASSISTANT
BETTY RENICK

ABSENT: ALDERMAN: JANE HUMBLE

OTHERS PRESENT; TRENT HODGES, JAMIE FARRIS, BOB RENICK, JUSTIN THOMAS AND OTHERS.
SIGN IN SHEET INCLUDED IN MINUTES.

Purpose:
1. Trent Hodges, Engineer with Hussey Gay Bell Engineering Firm discuss Water Sewer rate
Increase.
2. Public Comment on Water Sewer rate increase.

Trent Hodges, Engineer with Hussey Gay Bell Engineering Firm addressed the board
on the new wastewater plant. The new plant will handle .366 gal per day. The plant will
be an activated sludge aeration style treatment plant. The cost will be around $18ML.
with funds being provided by SRF, CDBG, ARP/TDEC with some local as well.

The project is considered to be on schedule and will be completed around October
of 2026.

Short term impact on the city is raising the water sewer rates 11% each year for three
years beginning now.

Long term impact on the city, the city will benefit by improving treated wastewater
and prevent any permit violations.

Mr. Hodge then asked if any one had any questions. No one asked any question or
made any comments.

Mayor Cagle then asked if anyone had any questions or comments on the water
sewer rate increase.
No one asked any questions or made any comments.

There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Lansing and
seconded by Wheeler.
Vote: Anderson —YES, Lansing — YES, Wheeler — YES
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Philip Cagle, Mayor
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